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�e Memorial Union opened its doors in 1929, dedicated 
to the memory of those who died defending their 
country.  �e act was simple, genuine and conceived 
with integrity.  �is noble cause attracted the attention 
of students, faculty, alumni and friends; each contribut-
ing to the spirited effort.

�e iconic founders of the Memorial Union were ahead 
of their time.  Not only did they construct a building of 
impressive architectural stature.  �ey created an 
environment which fosters a sense of community, 
collaboration and well-being.  People were attracted to 
the incredible energy of the space and the welcoming 
vibrations they experienced.  Major Edward C. Allworth, 
the first director of the MU and World War I hero, 
understood the original vision of the Memorial Union 
and proceeded to attract like-minded individuals to 
build the program.

Attraction reveals itself in many forms.  �ere are 
physical attractions, emotional attractions, coming 
attractions, major attractions and the Law of Attraction.  
�is law plays out every day, in every step we take and 
every thought we make.  We are beacons, transmitting 
an endless array of frequencies to the universe.  As the 
signals sent out match up with like frequencies the 
energy comes back to us; as a gentle nudge to the 
senses or a dramatic “aha” moment.  �rough aware-
ness we find comfort, joy, spirituality and guidance in 
the synchronicity of events unfolding before our eyes.

More than eighty years later the magnetic force of the 
MU continues.  At its core is the rich diversity of campus 
life.  Students are drawn to the cultural programs, job 
opportunities, study space, shopping, eateries and 
entertainment.  �ey discover inspiration in the people 
they meet; people to share ideas, provide leadership, 
mentoring, involvement and outreach.  Outside the 
confines of classroom teaching, students transform 
their boundless energy into wonderful learning 
experiences.  �ey come for lunch and leave with 
enlightenment.  �e connection between transmitting 
frequencies has been made.

�e Memorial Union and the Law of Attraction.  Good 
people attracting good people to do great things.

Attract ion

Student Media completed its first year under the 
leadership of Julia Sandidge, who replaced longtime 
director, Frank Ragulsky.  

Students and professional staff served integral roles in 
the development of space allocation, equipment costs 
and facility use for the planned relocation to Student 
Experience Center.

In an effort to better predict advertising revenue, 
Barometer students and staff evaluated the last 10 
years of advertising revenue to provide more accurate 
budget estimates.  �e figures were used to project 
actual advertising revenue and help students avoid 
further deficit spending. 

Daily Barometer Business Manager Levi Downy was 
selected for an Allworth Scholarship recognizing 
outstanding leadership in the Memorial Union organiza-
tion. 

Student Media students were recognized widely across 
the state, region and nation for excellence. �ey 
received more than two dozen awards including 
recognition from the Oregon Newspaper Association, 
�e Society of Professional Journalists, the Pacific 
Northwest chapter of the Academy of Arts and Sciences 
Emmy Awards, Oregon Broadcast Association, College 
Broadcasters Inc. and Taylor Yearbook Company.  
Former Barometer photojournalist Jeff Basinger 
received the highest honors as a national finalist by the 
Society of Professional Journalists.  

Broadcast students produced live streams of several 
campus events including OSU’s Got Talent, Recycled 
Fashion Show, Gripe Fest and Battle of the Bands.

�e MU Basement has secured a 50% increase in its PAC 
fee, providing an additional $7000 - $8000 in income 
to help sustain and grow the center.  �e Basement has 
undergone minor facility upgrades, namely the Beaver 
Den was repainted to provide a more comfortable 
atmosphere for guests.  

�e Basement generated $78,000 in revenue this fiscal 
year and $15,000 in net income.

On-line facility reservations increased by nearly 6000 
over the past year.

Active users of Guest Services web site increased by 
almost 400 last year.

Students provided staff support for Flat Tail Festival 
sound & light contractor.

Orange Rewards spring promotion, reducing buy-in 
from $100.00 to $25.00, was hugely successful. 

All operations exceeded sales projections and the 
department once again realized a year-end profit.

Judy Hickam received the Student Affairs “Outstanding 
Service” award for the Memorial Union.

Building Managers performed outstanding work in 
saving energy by testing, and ultimately finding ways 
to easily turn off over 40+ energy-burning light fixtures 
each night.  �is resulted in hundreds of hours of 
energy and fixture life saved over the year.
   
�e MU Rotunda renovation project was successfully 
completed on time and under budget.

�e MU Building Controls Project was successfully 
completed under budget.  

Student interns have been honored with national and 
regional design awards:

Joe Carolino: Identity re-design for the MU Basement.

Jessica Hoke & Margaret Drew:  Michael Ian Black 
concert.

Rachel Fisher & Sara Schumacher:  Dad’s Weekend 
promotion campaign.

Dana Beaty:  “Welcome to MU” promotional video.

�e Memorial Union participated in a national survey 
that illustrates the quality of performance with other 
student centers across the country.  �e MU’s perfor-
mance is within the top 5 of college unions nationwide.  
We received an “Excellent” or “Good” rating on issues 
identified as important to students.

Worked with the AABC to explain the impact of an 
accelerated building time line for the Student Experi-
ence Center.  Our graphics unit converted complex data 
into a visual format easier to understand.

Collaborated with OSU Memorial Union and Educational 
Benchmarking Institute on a study of the correlation 
between student involvement and successful student 
retention.  �is study was presented at the national 
conference. 

Once individuals link together they become something 
different…Relationships change us, reveal us, evoke 
more from us.  Only when we join with others do our 
gifts become visible, even to ourselves.

Margaret Wheatley & Myron Kellner-Rogers5

�e profound feeling of connection and belonging that is 
evoked in the experience of “home”, and in the 
presence of someone who comes from our home or 
with whom we have made a home, reflects a kind of 
matching, a pervasive resonance between what is 
inside us with what is outside us, between the past and 
the present, between what we were, what we are, and 
what we long to be.
   
Stephen A.Mitchell

One of the highlight of this past year was the exhibit: 
Forbidden Fruit: La Habana.   �is exhibit featured 
beautiful large scale photographic images of everyday 
life in Cuba.  Involvement and outreach was extended 
to several campus cultural groups. An artist’s reception 
was held that included musical entertainment by the 
Portland based Invisible Arts Project jazz ensemble, lead 
by Cuban born musician Eric Richardson.

�e Concourse Gallery is mostly a self-sustaining 
program on a small budget. We were able to host 8 
quality art exhibits this past year.  Art sales helped 
contribute to the gallery’s ability to present these 
exhibits along with three receptions.

Continue the process of completing a comprehensive 
inventory and updated data base for the MU Permanent 
Art Collection. 

Submitted successful proposal to be housed in the 
“new” Student Experience Center. Have been actively 
working with and will continue to work with planning 
committees, consultants & architects on this project. 

�e Craft Center is mostly a self-sustaining program; 
through programming and fundraising we raised the 
funding necessary to purchase and maintain equip-
ment and tools, supplies, and payroll for Instructors 
and student employees.

S t u d e n t  L e a d e r s h i p  a n d  I n v o l v e m e n t

�e Student Events & Activities Center instituted a new 
student organization recognition model classifying 
student groups based on relationship level to the 
university.

A 16% increase in number of recognized student 
organizations. 

�e Student Sustainability Initiative provided $20,000 in 
grants over the year, enabling students to help achieve 
their visions for a more sustainable campus.

C r a f t  C e n t e r

C o n c o u r s e  G a l l e r y

� e  B a s e m e n t

B u i l d i n g  S e r v i c e s

M a r k e t i n g  a n d  A s s e s s m e n t

G u e s t  S e r v i c e s

Michael J. Palmer Award 
* Madison Parker

�is award honors Michael J. Palmer, an exemplary 
ASOSU student leader who lost his life one month after 
graduating in 1978.  Given annually to an individual 
dedicated to leadership and service in OSU student 
government. 

E.C. Allworth Leadership Award 
* Levi Downey & Joshua Cannon 

�is award honors Major Ed Allworth, the first director 
of the Memorial Union.  Given annually to a student or 
students who demonstrate loyalty, leadership and 
service to the Memorial Union and its objectives.  

E.C. Allworth Cultural Awareness Leadership Award 
* Sophie Wilson

�is award honors Major Ed Allworth, MU Director 
1925-63.  Given annually to a student for leadership in 
the development of cultural awareness and elimination 
of cultural bias on the OSU campus.
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�e Memorial Union is an exciting source of campus 
energy. My thanks to those who bring a passionate 
approach to our departments and programs.  �eir work 
sets the vibrational tone which attracts students, staff, 
faculty and visitors to our doors.

Michael Henthorne

2
In my twenty-five years at OSU, I have found the 
brightness of the light to be equal to the genuine and 
authentic spirit of the community involved. �ere have 
been years when we have maintained our programs, 
improved our facilities and served the students, but 
nothing of great significance shifted.  We may have 
been building energy for a major change yet to come, 
yet to be measured and yet to be noticed. �en, there 
are those years when you stand at the top of hill looking 
back marveling at what has been accomplished and 
how many people were involved.  �e 2010-11 year was 
one of those remarkable times with noticeable and 
easily measured significance.  

Even if our efforts of attention seem for years to be 
producing no result, one day a light that is in exact 
proportion to them will flood the soul.

Simone Weil

�e successful  transition of budgeting, accounting and 
HR functions into the Business Center model.  �e MU 
has used internal organization resources to manage 
these functions for most of the last 80 years.  With the 
able leadership of Jennifer Creighton-Neiwart, the 
Auxiliaries and Activities Business Center’s (AABC) 
“fee-funded” unit completed a very successful first 
year of operation.  A large number of MU employees 
moved into Business Center positions and it is a 
pleasure to still have many of them within the MU 
family.  �e program plan for the SEC ensures that the 
AABC satellite unit will continue to enjoy a close 
working relationship with the MU with allocated space 
in the new facility.

�e completion of the first year of Orange Rewards 
program for OSU Faculty, Staff and Students.  �ose 
depositing funds in the Orange Rewards program and 
then drawing upon that balance as they make 
purchases are rewarded with a 10% discount.  �e 
overall financial effect of the Orange Rewards program 
can be seen in greater detail by looking at the MU Retail 
Food Service narrative and the accompanying fiscal 
year reports.

�e Memorial Union’s Director of Student Media, Julia 
Sandidge, completed her first year at OSU.  It was an 
exciting and challenging time for a department which 
has not changed leadership in nearly three decades.  
Already the signs of her talent, style and broad base of 
connections to the world of both print and broadcast 
journalism have begun to yield benefits.

�e MU Board completed a very successful year of 
restructuring and continued their efforts to revise and 
update their by-laws.  �e role of the MU President and 
Vice-President are continuing to evolve and greater 
emphasis will be placed on using these crucial student 
leadership roles in long-range planning for the MU 
organization.  Additional restructuring is under consid-
eration for the MU Program Council.

�is also marked completion of the first year of the 
Student Sustainability Initiative being advised by and 
becoming part of the Student Involvement department.  
�is was an advising relationship that students of the 
SSI sought to bring about and the concept was 
endorsed by the MU Board and SLI leadership.  

�e operating budgets for the organization did not 
change significantly, and there were no increases in our 
student fees for fiscal year 2011-12.   We are planning 
for a significant increase in fees when the SEC/MU 
projects are complete.  With changes looming, we must 
continue responsible budgeting well in advance.  �e 
good news is that we are within about $1 per 
student/per term of the amount we forecast back in 
2009 prior to the referendum being adopted.  We will 
monitor and revise the operating fee for the first year of 
operation in the larger physical environment and make 
additional decisions based on updated data. 

D i rectors  Report

� e r e  w e r e  o t h e r  s i g n i fi c a n t
a c c o m p l i s h m e n t s  i n  2 0 1 0 - 1 1

�e Memorial Union Concourse Gallery, one of the 
largest exhibition spaces on the OSU Campus, is 
located in the heart of campus on the first floor of the 
beautiful & historic Memorial Union.

Its mission is to enrich the visual environment and 
enhance the campus experience for students and 
visitors to the campus, by showcasing artwork by 
international, regional and local recognized artists. 
�ese contemporary art exhibits are planned to reflect 
a diversity of styles, media and cultural perspectives.

A nationally recognized program that serves as a 
prominent voice for student concerns and interests by 
connecting the students of OSU to their community. 

New Media Communications practicum students were 
offered two opportunities each term to attend work-
shops on “Media in Community” to help students 
develop their understanding of the need for coverage of 
diversity perspectives and stories in the media.  

Student Media hosted �e High School Journalism 
Institute for underserved communities across Oregon 
with funding support from the Oregonian and other 
newspapers across the state.  

Seven Student Media leaders attended the MU’s Justice 
and Leadership training.

Provides students a central location on campus for social 
and recreational activities.

Sharing common interests in a relaxed and fun environ-
ment creates a bond between a diverse blend of 
individuals.

�e MU is the “living room” of the OSU campus.  People 
gather to meet, share, eat, relax, discuss, observe and 
be.

�e MU offers a variety of space to create the desired 
environment; a meeting space, a casual space, a 
ballroom space or a quad space.

Contributed to the Healthy Eating Committee.

Contributed to the Student Dietetics Association: Color 
Your Plate Promotion & Nutritional Facts Posters.

Contributed $10,500 from JavaII staff to various 
non-profit organizations.

Staff successfully responded to several situations, 
including medical emergencies, requiring quick thinking 
and quality service.  

Coordinated fire evacuations from the MU.

Coordinated with Public Safety officials to perform 
crowd control at major events.

Located and mitigated flooding in the MU, both natural 
and man-made.

Worked with Campus Recycling to move furniture and 
items into the Recycle Program on behalf of student 
programs and activities throughout the MU, MU East and 
the Cultural Centers.

MU Custodial has begun a partnership with MU Retail 
Food Service to develop a working compost program 
which eliminates over 75 pounds per week of food 
based trash and compostable materials from our 
waste-stream.

A project to renovate upstairs space at the Asian Pacific 
Cultural Center was completed at no charge to             
the program.

Marketing and assessment is a management process 
that identifies, anticipates and satisfies customer 
requirements.  It is a social process by which individuals 
can match up their needs and wants.  Success of the 
process is dependent on building diversity, using 
resources wisely and viewing the whole thing as a 
learning opportunity. 

A national educational trend encourages a collaborative 
learning environment for students.  �e Memorial Union 
is continually reorganizing its public space to provide 
versatile work environments for students.  4

Our awesome responsibility to ourselves, to our children, 
and to the future is to create ourselves in the image of 

goodness, because the future depends on the nobility of 
our imaginings.

Barbara Grizzuti Harrison

Facilitators for Team Liberation reached almost 500 
participants in the OSU and greater Corvallis community 
during 25 different training events for the year.

SLI staff served on the Racial Aikido planning committee, 
Exploring White Identity in a Multicultural World 
(EWIMW) retreat planning committee, and served as 
facilitators of the EWIMW weekend retreat.

SLI staff served as facilitators for the Managing Difficult 
and Courageous Conversations program, organized out 
of University Housing & Dining Services, and represented 
as part of the OSU Diversity Summit planning committee.

Co-sponsored Dr. Will Keim’s presentation “Out on Greek 
Row”. �is was a first time collaboration between the 
Rainbow Continuum and the Greek community.

Co-sponsored the “Latinization of the Americans” 
presented by Agustin Garcia. �is was a first time 
collaboration between the Office of Greek Life and 
Lambda �eta Phi Latin Fraternity, Inc.

In an effort to increase our capacity for delivering quality 
programs and to focus on enhancing citizenship and 
civic engagement on campus, we pursued a new Civic 
Engagement and Service Coordinator professional 
faculty position that will begin in 2011-12. 

�e Community Service Center saw a 65% increase in 
total volunteers and over 250% increase in volunteer 
hours in 2010-11 over the previous school year with 313 
registered volunteers engaging in 3256 hours of service 
for over 60 organizations in Corvallis.

S t u d e n t  L e a d e r s h i p  a n d  I n v o l v e m e n t
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Many people are now starting to experience a new 
energy filtering down through the density of mass 
consciousness.  �is energy stirs your spirit to find 
freedom of expression and amplifies the voice within 
your heart.  �is new planetary energy facilitates people 
in thinking more about the heart and its potentials in all 
human affairs.

 Doc Childre
 

A t t r a c t i n g  C o m m u n i t y
I n t e r a c t i o n

C o n c o u r s e  G a l l e r y
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Over 2,500 hours of formal classes and workshops were 
offered over the course of the academic year.

Late Night Programming-open till 10pm Monday –Friday 
evenings.

Community outlet-Open 7 days per week, providing  57 
hours per week of open studio time throughout the year.

Campus Resource-�e Craft Center coordinates events 
with several OSU departments, programs and clubs; 
offering craft workshops, studio orientations and access 
to tools and equipment for student groups. 

Over 1800 students per year partake in Craft Center 
classes & workshops.

Mom’s & Dad’s Weekend attracted over 500 visitors to 
the center.

�e Holiday Marketplace recorded over 6000 people in 
attendance. 

Quarterly member evaluations were gathered to assess 
the Craft Center’s facility, programs and instruction

�e Daily Barometer published 8,000 copies, daily 
throughout fall, winter and spring terms and reached an 
estimated 12,000 people each day. 

Student Media collaborated with the Corvallis Fire 
Department and the Oregon State Patrol to conduct a 
two-day, multimedia workshop and competition.   
Students reported on a staged, spot- news event then 
competed in groups, made up of students representing 
the different media departments, to create a multimedia 
news Website.  Judges included professional journalists 
and emergency workers.

Several Friday, brown-bag workshops were conducted 
during winter and spring terms to help students develop 
specialized skills including video editing, sports report-
ing, adverting sales, feature and column writing.  Some 
of the workshops were conducted by professional 
media guest speakers.  

KBVR FM and TV students continue to produce content 
for a 24/7, on-air cycle including a new program on 
healthy nutrition and lifestyles. 

Peace Jam Northwest hosted 200 youth, 60 
teacher/adult leaders, 45 mentors and an additional 50 
volunteers at the conference this year. �e Ballroom 
was standing room only for keynote speaker, Noble 
Peace Laureate Rigoberta Menchú Tum.

Student Media established a new speaker’s series 
“Student Media Presents”, in order to bring media 
professionals to campus each term to discuss greater 
issues of media and diversity with University students.  
�is year’s guests including Navajo Times Publisher Tom 
Arviso, Wealth TV Host Ashley Colburn and Oregonian 
Reporter Yuxing Zheng.  

Student Media began a weekly newsletter which is 
published as a blog.  It highlights the best content from 
SM publications and distributes it weekly through   
social media. 

�e management of �e Basement would like to see a 
billiards PAC class begin in the near future.  It would also 
like to increase the volume of its weekend night crowd 
by improving the “Rock and Glow” lights, adding video 
projection, etc.  It would like to create a closer and more 
unified staff under the belief that �e Basement’s ability 
to attract and support success will be directly propor-
tional to how strong its “core” is. 

Staff members provide knowledgeable resources to 
assist with, event planning, catering, decorating, media 
and set-up.

On-line services make reservations available anytime of 
the day or night.

A new Maintenance Connection work order program 
was brought on line as a long-needed upgrade.  It offers 
the ability to create different repair centers such as 
Building Services, Event Services and Computer 
Services.

�e addition of the SSI House into the Memorial Union 
building inventory brought our asset inventory to a total 
of eight buildings.  

Plans to service and support the newly built Native 
American Cultural Center due to open Winter Break 2011, 
and the new Centro Cultural Cesar Chavez due to open 
before graduation ceremonies in 2012.  

SLI is engaged is engaged in programs and operations 
spanning a wide range of interests.

Center for Leadership Development

      Peer Leadership Consultants

Community Service Center

International Students of OSU 

Memorial Union Program Council

Office of Greek Life (soon to be the Center for Fraternity 
& Sorority Life)

Snell Hall Information/Helpdesk

Student Events & Activities Center

      Club and Organization Development

      Cultural Meals Support Program

      Events and Activities Team 

Student Sustainability Initiative

Team Liberation

Center for Leadership Development staff and students 
facilitated 54 leadership, group development & 
StrengthsQuest workshops to 1,325 participants. 

Memorial Union Program Council planned and produced 
32 campus-wide events with an estimated total 
attendance of 20,000.

Cultural Meals Support Program saw 189 reservations, 
an estimated 5000 volunteers and over 15,800 meals 
served throughout the year. 

International Students of OSU supported 29 culturally 
related events with an estimated 10,000 attendees.

�e second annual Greek Transition Retreat saw 
attendance of over 250 Greek student leaders.

Team Liberation began building new relationships with 
programs such as Mediators Beyond Borders, Engineers 
Without Boarders, �e Benton County Youth Advisory 
Board, and the Santiam Wilderness Academy. 

�e GreekGive coalition was formed to fight hunger at 
Oregon State. �is coalition of 7 Greek organizations will 
spearhead a fundraising drive to fund the Human 
Services Resource Center Pantry with a long-term 
endowment. 

S t u d e n t  M e d i a

G u e s t  S e r v i c e s

C r a f t  C e n t e r

M a r k e t i n g  A n d  A s s e s s m e n t

�e graphic design team provided support to campus-
wide facilities projects with informational graphics, 
diagrams and signage advice.

Transferred service applications and forms online to 
reduce stress on the building departments and provide 
convenience for students. Increased use of online 
promotions resulted in cost savings and reduced     
paper waste.

Advised students groups in effective event promotion. 
With increased use of social media (Facebook and 
Twitter). We encouraged groups to “cross promote” 
events to expose their interests to a wider community.

�e “MU at OSU” blog into its second year with a sizable 
increase in subscribed followers.

B u i l d i n g  S e r v i c e s

� e  B a s e m e n t

Collaboration between MU Retail Foodservice & UHDS on 
the Orange Rewards program.

Participation in START sessions; assisting parents and 
students in healthy eating options.

New products, trends and menu’s are continually 
evaluated and researched.

Implemented a MURFS identity logo, linking the 
department’s geographically and conceptually diverse 
units into one cohesive brand in the form of Java 
Jackets and orange coffee cups with black lids.

Used the Micro Van for advertising purposes, hanging 
posters advertising weekly specials and events.

You Tube video promoting Endless Wings created by 
Pangea students for a marketing class.

Plans are under consideration to open Ava’s Café in new 
Linus Pauling Building, Dixon Café menu revamping, 
Pangea Front of house face lift, and remodel of Javall.

R e t a i l  F o o d  S e r v i c e s
Mark Allison & Bill Shumway: Painters & Friends June 
25- July 25, 2010

James Schupp: New Photographic images from Greece 
and Oregon July 28- Aug. 26, 2010

Ginny Morse & Lainey Dyer: Mother/Daughter  
Painter/Photographer...Images from the Pacific 
Northwest Aug 31- Oct 25, 2010

Handmade in Oregon VII Nov. 1– Dec 4, 2010 

Mass of Glass II-MUCC Glass Guild Dec. 5, 2010– Feb 1, 
2011 Artist Reception: Jan. 28th

OSU Women’s Center Find Your Voice, Speak Your 
Truth!" Feb. 8 - Mar. 12, 2011

Student curator: Neha Neelwarne

Steven Oshatz- Forbidden Fruit: Photographic images 
from Cuba

Student curator: Jozef Gonzales   Mar. 16- May 5, 2011 

Artist Reception & Cuban Jazz Ensemble: April 10, 2011

Art Dept. Student Printmaking Exhibit- May 10–June 12, 
2011

2011 Norma Seibert Scholarship Reception: May 19 @ Six 
o’ Clock PM

A t t r a c t i n g  O u t r e a c h  
a n d  C o l l a b o r a t i o n

S t u d e n t  l e a d e r s h i p  a n d  I n v o l v e m e n t

E x h i b i t  s c h e d u l e  2 0 1 0 - 2 0 1 1

S t u d e n t  E x p e r i e n c e  C e n t e r

Students of OSU voted in 2010 to build �e Student 
Experience Center (SEC), a 4 story building to be located 
next to the Memorial Union. �e plan is to have the new 
SEC and the MU connected by a plaza with a glass 
canopy.  It will provide students with a dry area for 
outdoor activities. �e SEC will be a sustainable building 
(LEED Gold certified) and follow the principles of 
universal design.  Both the building and 
landscape/hardscape will be fully accessible.

With hundreds of meeting hours behind us, we now 
have a clear plan for how the SEC will serve the campus 
and provide a home for nearly 28 student programs.  We 
also have a plan for the East Wing of the Memorial Union 
and a grand plan for a major outdoor space between the 
two buildings, and concepts for how the space in the MU 
should be utilized.  In order to reach agreement on all of 
those plans, we needed dozens of people to be involved 
in major program planning decisions.  While we at times 
needed to compromise to reach agreement on what 
would be the best for all stakeholders, the end result is 
an outstanding plan for a highly engaging and exciting 
new complex of buildings and outdoor spaces.  We 
decided early in the year to give up on the concept of 
holding onto a portion of Snell Hall and agreed to 
relocate all programs currently in MU East to either the 
SEC or MU buildings in the future.  �is decision 
stretched the size of the SEC from 65,000 sq. ft. to 
nearly 90,000 sq. ft. and scheduled additional square 
footage in the MU to be renovated in order to accommo-
date all programs.  �e SEC moved from being a 3-story 
building with a partial basement, to being a 4-story 
building with a full basement.  
�ere are four major work groups contributing to the 
planning phases for the SEC/MU construction.  All four 
groups exceeded expectations and produced significant 
decisions and exciting project plans and recommenda-
tions.  We found an excellent professional team from 
Opsis Architecture ready to help us with every aspect of 
the conceptual design and program planning phase of 
work.  Our on-campus construction liaison, Larrie 
Easterly, helped us to complete this conceptual phase of 
work and we look forward to continuing the project 
planning with him next year.  
However, at the end of the 2011 Legislative session, we 
were informed the SEC/MU project did not receive State 
approval.  We are confident a sufficient case can be 
made to the Legislature when they convene in February 
of 2012.  While the delay will have cost implications, 
these are simply matters that are out of our hands.  We 
must depend upon the lobbying and information sharing 
expertise of others to tell the story of why the students 
and student leaders at OSU seek permission to do these 
construction projects.  �e original timeline would have 
had us moving to Design Development in July 2011.  
Despite delays, we will revive our efforts and expand our 
energies in anticipation of breaking ground in mid 2012.

We do not attract what we want but what we are.

James Lane Allen

Concourse Gallery

�e simple existence of �e Basement hopefully adds to 
the value of the OSU student experience.  We offer ten 
bowling lanes, four billiard tables, darts, shuffleboard, 
arcade games, multiple televisions, and a party room 
located in the heart of campus.

�e Basement directly serves OSU’s student population 
with recreational activities at a fair price.  Our participa-
tion in the PAC program helps students earn credit 
towards graduation.

Serving our student population with the customer 
service that they desire, based on respect, integrity, and 
strong work-ethic.  Four new staff members have been 
hired to start fall term.

Featured exhibits by talented OSU students: Mass of 
Glass ll, Find your Voice, Speak your Truth!

Art Department Student Printmaking Show. �e 
printmaking exhibit featured works by over 35 Fine Arts 
students and a reception and scholarship award 
ceremony was held.  

Two student employees, both Fine Arts majors, were 
hired to catalog and assist with the permanent collec-
tion and assist the exhibits coordinator with gallery 
exhibits & receptions. �ey both have gained curatorial, 
arts management & handling experience.

While working at the Concourse Gallery and Art Archive, 
student employees are trained and given the opportu-
nity to develop skills that will better prepare them for 
work after college by being immersed in an arts 
management environment that fosters communication 
skills, problem solving/resourcefulness, research skills, 
organization, and time management skills. Students 
gain practical work experience in promotion and art 
handling techniques and preservation.

Provides students a variety of platforms from which to 
lead, inform, and entertain the campus, while giving 
hands-on opportunities to learn the tools and concepts 
of professional media.

A total of 375 students received NMC 409 practicum 
credit for their work in Student Media, an increase of 
almost 50 students. 

More than 300 students submitted work to the Prism 
literary magazine each term.  

More than 250 students participated in KBVR radio 
which has a 40 square-mile radius of possible listeners 
and television broadcast productions distributed on  
local cable.

S t u d e n t  M e d i a

� e  B a s e m e n t

MURFS offers 200–250 student jobs allowing students 
to earn money while continuing their education in an 
environment which fosters teamwork and relationship 
building.

Providing Nutrition Food Management students intern-
ship opportunities.

Mentoring of students by management staff to help find 
the proper work-study balance to ensure a successful 
academic career.

Student hiring committees are used to hire students, 
allowing the opportunity to gain interviewing 
techniques and evaluation skills.

Pangea was used as a case study for an upper level 
interiors class where students needed to submit ideas 
and drawings for a remodel.

Pangea continued to support the Nutrition Food 
Management class where seniors take over the restau-
rant for a week.

NFM intern developed menu items for “Meatless 
Monday’s”.

Student leads are trained to order and inventory 
product, schedule employees, and participate in menu 
development.

“Manager-of-the-Day” program initiated at Buenos 
Burritos where one student assumes manager’s duties 
for the day under manager’s professional guidance.

Students develop training days for new and returning 
students along with new menu items each term.

Building Services provided staff positions to 75 students 
this past year. �ese individuals performed the mission 
of providing clean, well-maintained facilities while 
earning money to continue their education. 

Students worked side-by-side with a professional 
workforce that not only taught them the appropriate 
techniques and training, but also mentored, coached 
and counseled on issues ranging from family, work, 
home life, job, money and health related issues.

�e MU Basement is an MU program staffed fully by 
students performing operations, management, reserva-
tions and maintenance duties.

B u i l d i n g  S e r v i c e s

R e t a i l  F o o d  S e r v i c e

Even if you live to be 100, it’s really a very short time.  
So why not spend it undergoing this process of evolu-
tion, of opening your mind and heart, connecting with 
your true nature…rather than getting better and better 
at fixing, grasping, freezing, closing down?

Pema Chodron

Students are the driving force of Guest Services.  �ey 
are vital members of the staff and part of the diverse 
group of individuals using MU facilities.

Students receive valuable training and skills in areas 
such as Media Services to expand their confidence and 
growth.

Students, with their boundless thirst for information and 
technology, inspire Guest Services to stay “current” in 
its delivery of a quality experience

Student staff receives diversity training which encour-
ages them to look at their design work from a perspec-
tive of inclusion. To be effective, their design work 
needs to be understood by the comprehensive campus 
community.  A peer comparison showed that work 
completed by the MU graphic design students was more 
inclusive then promotional material by other institu-
tions.

Each year our unit completes over 500 graphic design 
projects.  Over a third of them are for events by 
underrepresented populations on campus. �is provides 
our students the opportunity to work with individuals 
from different backgrounds then themselves.

Work has begun on a software system that will track 
learning success for student employees and measure 
their performance.  It will also provide the student with 
a portfolio of their learning.

M a r k e t i n g  a n d  A s s e s s m e n t
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Art has the power to heal, relieve stress, and provide an 
outlet/ voice for personal expression. �e MU Craft 
Center contributes to a healthy campus community by 
providing a safe and inviting environment for experien-
tial learning and creative expression. 

�ere are 15 students employed at the Craft center 
each year.

While working at the Craft Center, student employees 
develop skills to better prepare them for work after 
college by being immersed in an environment that 
helps build  communication skills, problem solving, 
resourcefulness, organization and time management 
skills and teamwork through peer training.

Staff meetings and performance review were sched-
uled each term to review and assess student job 
performance and working environment. Exit interviews 
for student staff are conducted upon completion of 
their studies at OSU to ascertain, from the student’ 
perspective, various learning outcomes and meaningful 
work and/or life experience gained.

Don’t ask yourself what the world needs; ask yourself 
what makes you come alive.  And then go and do that.  
Because what the world needs are people who have 
come alive.

Harold Whitman

Designed to provide opportunities for Oregon State 
University students to engage in shaping a better self 
and a better world.

We create meaningful and diverse opportunities for 
leadership development and involvement experiences 
that cultivate positive social change. 

C r a f t  C e n t e r

S t u d e n t  L e a d e r s h i p  a n d  I n v o l v e m e n t

A t t r a c t i n g  a n d  v a l u i n g  
t h e  s t u d e n t  e x p e r i e n c e

G u e s t  S e r v i c e s

�e mission of the Memorial Union Craft Center is to 
support and promote a creative outlet of expression for 
students and the other members of the University 
community by providing an engaging environment, 
resources and arts programs in which people can foster 
their own creativity, learn and build skills. 

Campus impact-active in recycling.   Minimal waste for 
the size of our facility and quantity of people we serve.
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�e AABC Business Center has been unable to provide 
2010-00 fiscal information before the due date of this 
report. 

A A B C  B u s i n e s s  C e n t e r

A t t r a c t i n g  A  S p i r i t  o f  
S u c c e s s

Since the vote of the students in May of 2010, affirming 
their decision to fund the Student Experience 
Center/Memorial Union construction project, we have 
known we would spend the following year doing intense 
planning for the future of our organization’s physical 
environment.  I believe many of us were surprised by 
the scope of effort needed to engage dozens of stake-
holders.  An alignment effort was needed to bring 
numerous campus departments together to create and 
enhance our place at Oregon State for the next 100 
years.  Changing the face of the campus for the next 
century of service to the community is not a task to 
take lightly.  Further details on SEC progress can be 
found elsewhere in this report.


